
10/17/16 Infrastructure meeting minutes 

7:10 meeting start 

Present: Monty O’Hara, Kathy Zembrodt, Jay Bayer, Jim Jenkins, Dan VonHandorf 

 

Discussed letters from residents on Altavia concerning off street parking pads. 

The owner of 1050 Altavia recently sold his home and asked if he had to have the parking area 

in front and we discussed and said it had already been constructed. A couple of residents have 

elected to install private driveways for their own personal needs and asked that there not be a 

parking area in front of their home since they have installed their own.  There was a comment 

about of different lengths of the parking pads and that was addressed that some were a little 

larger or smaller when considering utilities or walls that may be in the way.  Also a question of 

not having off street parking area at the beginning of Altavia, but that was addressed in prior 

meetings that the larger opening to the street was to accommodate a wide turn for trucks and 

buses turning onto the street.  It is also a law that you can’t obstruct the entrance of a street 

nor be within x amount of feet from a stop sign. 

Arlington was closed 10/17 to tie in the Sewer for Aberdeen project for SD1. 

Amsterdam is being tied into the sewer and catch basin and replacing curb but was able to 

leave the grate alone. 

The committee talked about a possible sidewalk from Aberdeen to the Dixie highway to 

investigate the best way and side to install it on. 

Jay is working on Cleveland and Lower Jackson to get on preliminary work. 

Monty is going to meet with Ms. Keltz, and handrail on Alhambra is going to be taken care of 

after parts picked up. 

Adjourn 8:15 


